
Carson Valley
Footprinter

VOLUME 28 SEPTEMBER 2008 ISSUE 3

The President’s Message
I am very happy to have
the first meeting under
my belt so to speak.
What a first meeting.
Deputy Sheriff Adam

Windsor was a great recipient for our
Service Recognition Award. Sheriff
Ron Pierini, with Captain Mike
Biaggini made a great presentation of
our award, as well as giving Adam his
second Life Saving Medal. He is the
first person at DCSO to get a second
award in his career. How proud he has
to be to have a ribbon made especially
for the occasion. It makes me so
proud to live in this community that
has such great people. I also think we
have a great Sheriff that never fails to
acknowledge the people that are

deserving of special recognition.
Our speaker was Sam Bauman. He

had many interesting stories from his
53-year career in journalism. We
thank him very much for sharing
some great times with us.

For those of you who missed the
meeting, I was pleased to present Past
President Larry Gray with his Past
President’s pin. We thank him for 2
great years. He will be our Public
Information Officer, make name
badges, certificates, and keep track of
ailing members or those who need
our support. Thanks Larry.

I noticed we had a few more raffle
gifts. Thanks to some people who
bring more than one. This is really

generous and it means more people
will go home with a prize. And a few
passed on more prizes as they had
already won one. What a great group
of people you are. I’m so happy to be
your President. Why is it we all like to
take home those gifts?

Well, with the exception of Mary
Biaggini. She saved what Mike calls a
victim, a plant from certain death.
The plant was beautiful and found a
good home.

Hope to see you all on September
18th at CVI. Tom Mezzetta has a great
program planned – Nevada Supreme
Court Justice Nancy Saitta.

Claudia

From the Secretary-Treasurer
As I write this column nearing
the end of August, there is
just one more month of grace
period remaining for those
who have not yet paid their
2008-09 dues. Section 8.01 of

our Chapter Bylaws requires us to auto-
matically drop from the membership rolls
any member whose dues remain lapsed three
months after they become due. Those of you
affected by this have been notified either by
email or with a reminder dues notice. Please
don’t let your membership lapse.

As soon as the membership renewal cycle
concludes, I will prepare a proposed budget
for this new fiscal year for consideration by
our Board of Directors. Since our next
Board meeting is scheduled for September

23rd, we should have a fairly good idea of
our financial picture at that time. I
anticipate another year in which we will be
solvent – a term that always gets a chuckle at
our dinner meetings!

Regarding meeting minutes, even though
long ago the membership opted to not have
them read at every meeting like some
organizations require, I still take minutes at
every membership and Board meeting. I
have a file with copies of all of the meeting
minutes which are certainly available for
review by any member who inquires.

I look forward to seeing most of you at
our next meeting on September 18th at the
Carson Valley Inn.

Ray

Please call

YES
or

NO

by 9/11 for
the 9/18
meeting!

Ray/Larna 267-4355 
Claudia/Charles 267-5630
Don/Barbara 267-0025 

Or send E-mail to:
lowesfolly@yahoo.com



September
Birthdays

Pat Gray 1

Emmett Hahn 2

Jerald Goehring 3

Ronald Weeks 3

Cynthia Osowski 11

Paul Conrad 12

Carol Hendee 12

Barbara Stapleton 17

Elizabeth Neumann 24

Juanita Coyle 28

Vice Presidents’ Stuff
Greetings from the 1st Vice President

Those who missed August’s IFA dinner
meeting missed a great talk by Sam Bauman.
It would be nice to have him back at
another time. Claudia Lowe did a wonderful

job as our newly elected President. Keep up the good work
Claudia! Our next meeting will be on September 18 at the
Carson Valley Inn. The price of dinner will be $20.00.
Please make your reservations before the cut-off time and
you will be entered in the drawing for a free dinner. Your
name will be entered in the drawing even if you can’t
make the meeting, but you have to call or email and tell us
you will not be there. I look forward to seeing you there.

Barbara

From the 2nd Vice President

Justice Nancy Saitta will be our guest
speaker at the Carson Valley Inn on
September 18th. Justice Saitta was elected to
the Nevada Supreme Court in 2006. Prior
to her election to the Supreme Court, Justice Saitta was a
judge at the Eighth Judicial District Court and prior to
that, a Municipal Court judge in Las Vegas. Justice Saitta
has a long history as a children’s advocate, and continues
to have a strong voice in that cause. In 2005 she was
named one of the Top 500 Judges in America by Law
Dragon publication. It should be an interesting evening.
Hope to see you there.

Tom

Secretary-Treasurer Ray Hoyt,
Sergeant-at-Arms Betty Miller

& Greeter Margie Runyon

2nd VP
Tom Mezzetta
& Guest Speaker
Sam Bauman

Sheriff Ron Pierini
& DCSO Deputy

Adam Wndsor



INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION, INC.
Grand Chapter

David D Goehring
President

5512 Bancroft Ave.
Lincoln, NE  68506
(402)448-8196 Home
(402)560-1185 Cell
1-800-664-FOOT
dgoehring@inebraska.com 

Past President
Larry Gray
& President
Claudia Lowe

Mary Biaggini &
Celeste Pierini

Nancee Goldwater

Phil & Kathie Kasper, Joan McDonnell,
Rocky Toudouze & Jim Terborg

Ann Hersey,
former member Norma
Goodwin & Pat Sikes

Sergeant-at-Arms
Betty Miller,

Greeter
Betty Toudouze

& President
Claudia Lowe

Nadine Nowosad,
Don McRoberts

& 1st VP
Barbara McRoberts

Juanita & John Coyle
with Ross & Charlene

Spinner

Many thanks to Larry Gray
for all of this month’s photos!
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Minden, NV 89423

To:

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS
1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President Claudia Lowe 267-5630
1st Vice President Barbara McRoberts 267-0025
2nd Vice President Tom Mezzetta 267-3261
Secretary-Treasurer Ray Hoyt 267-4355
Sergeant-at-Arms Betty Miller 782-7935
Immediate Past President Larry Gray 783-9759
Grand Director Fred Hersey 266-3435
3 Year Director Phil Kasper 267-5385
2 Year Director Jim Terborg 783-9123
1 Year Director Ron Pierini 782-9903
Permanent Director Lon Curtis, P.G.P. (530) 826-0858

BOARD APPOINTMENTS

Newsletter Editor Suzi Pippin 265-7967
Chapter Webmaster Don McRoberts 267-0025

Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org


